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Next BCBA Meeting/CLE Set For May 10 
Anne Chambers, with the Missouri Lawyers Assistance Program (MOLAP) will be the presenter at the next 

regular BCBA meeting, May 10. She will present her talk on Conquering Procrastination, which has been 

approved for 1.2 hours of ETHICS CLE credit.  

Lunch will begin at 11:30 a.m. at the Broadway Hotel, 1111 E. Broadway. The presentation will begin about 

noon. A brief business meeting will precede the program. Lunch will be $14. There is metered parking available in 

the covered lot next to the hotel. 

RSVP: To reserve your spot for this meeting, click on the RSVP button on the Boone County Bar’s Website 

home page, or use this link: http://boonecountybar.org/rsvp/ by Noon, Tuesday, May 9. RSVP’s are important for 

this meeting so management at The Broadway can prepare sufficient food and seating.  

 

In Memoriam: Sanford “Frank” Conley (1932 – 2017) 
 The Honorable Frank Conley passed away, after a brief illness, on April 11, 2017. He was 84 years-old. Judge 

Conley began his career in 1962, as an assistant prosecuting attorney in Boone County. He won all 60 Boone 

County precincts to become a 13th Circuit Judge in 1970, when a second judicial seat was created. In 1979, he was 

elected presiding judge, and held that position until his retirement in 2002. 

 Judge Conley is survived by his wife, Carla, and their three children, Brian, Allison, and Ann. 

 

BCBA Legal Services Committee CLE Postponed from Monday, May 8 
 The BCBA Legal Aid Committee is postponing the CLE initially scheduled for Truman Day, May 8th. The 

CLE will be rescheduled in October of this year.  The BCBA Legal Aid Committee would like to thank Judge 

Schneider and Judge Daniels as well as the BCBA for their support and involvement in rescheduling the 

complimentary CLE.  Please look for details in the fall newsletters and contact Christina Devine at 

cdevine@harlan-still.com with any questions about the CLE. 

 

Third Annual Larry Fuller Memorial Blue Goose Golf Tournament 
Third Annual Larry Fuller Memorial Blue Goose Golf Tournament will be held on July 24 at its new home, the 

Country Club of Missouri.  Proceeds will benefit the MU Law School Veterans Clinic, Central Missouri Honor 

Flight, and the Larry Fuller Scholarship Fund.  Contact Jim Howard for more information jhoward@rewhlaw.net  

or register online at www.bluegoosemidmogolf.com.   

 

BCBA Upcoming CLE Programs Announced 
 June 14 – Dana Tippin Cutler, MOBAR President, “Courageous Collaboration: The next step in diversity. Are 

you ready?” (1.0 hour CLE Credit Pending; approved for other forums). Additional programs will be announced as 

they are lined up. Please mark your calendars now so we can have a great turnout for these special speakers. 
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Procedural Changes to Reserving a Bed for 120-Programs Under 559.115 RSMO  
If a client is being considered for placement in an institutional treatment program ITC (drug/alcohol 

treatment, or shock incarceration program), it is necessary to have a reserved bed date. Probation and Parole will 

automatically screen for these programs where appropriate in sentencing assessment reports and probation 

violation reports. To reserve a bed date for a client prior to sentencing, you can contact the probation office directly 

and request a bed date. Probation and Parole will need basic case information (charges, case number, when the 

client is scheduled to plea or be sentenced, defendant’s name, date of birth and social security number).    

Requesting a bed date from Probation and Parole does NOT mean that you are agreeing that your client 

will be sent to the program and does not bind the court in any way. It will possibly save clients from serving 

additional time in jail waiting for a bed date for delivery to DOC. It will also ensure that clients that are sentenced 

to 120 day treatment programs actually receive treatment while they are incarcerated instead of spending the time 

in general population due to arriving with no secured bed date. 

To reserve a bed date, contact one of the liaison probation officers assigned to each circuit judge as follows: 

Judge Carpenter (Div I): 

 Linnell Robinson Linnell.Robinson@doc.mo.gov  

 Mary Tollenaar Mary.Tollenaar@doc.mo.gov  

Judge Harris (Div II): 

 Robert Jenkins  Robert.Jenkins@doc.mo.gov  

 Nichole Cleek  Susan.Cleek@doc.mo.gov  

Judge Crane (Div III:)   

 Derek Davidson Derek.Davidson@doc.mo.gov  

 Tyler Buckman Tyler.Buckman@doc.mo.gov  

Judge Asel (Div IV): 

 Becky Chapman Becky.Chapman@doc.mo.gov  

 Toya Gray  Toya.Gray@doc.mo.gov  

For more information, you may also contact: 

District Administrator Todd Fleharty Todd.Fleharty@doc.mo.gov  

Unit Supervisor Sara Lemberger Sara.Lemberger@doc.mo.go 

 

Around the bar . . . 

 

 UPCOMING EVENTS 
 Thursday, May 11, 6:00 p.m.: The Missouri Chapter of the American Constitution Society will be hosting an 

event with guest speaker Jim Layton at the Broadway Brewery, 816 E. Broadway. Mr. Layton will discuss his 

recent argument in the U.S. Supreme Court in the case of Trinity Lutheran Church of Columbia, Inc. V. Comer.  

This event is open to the legal community and will provide an intimate look at the case as well as the process of 

arguing a case in the U.S. Supreme Court.  For more information, contact Julianne Germinder at 573-256-2850, 

or by email at julianne@tghlitigation.com. 

 Friday, May 12, 11:45 a.m.: The BCBA Criminal Law Committee will meet at Shiloh. The confirmed guests 

will be Danielle Easter and Katie Burnham Wilkins from the Truman VA Hospital. They will address treatment 

opportunities for veterans in the criminal justice system. We have also invited Anna White from Burrell Behavioral 

Health to address mental health treatment opportunities for citizens in the criminal justice system. 

 Friday, May 19, 5:00 p.m.: The Young Lawyers Committee will meet for happy hour at Logboat Brewing 

Company, 504 Fay Street.  Please contact Michael Carney at 573-442-0116 or carney@mmls.org for more 

information. 

 Thursday, June 1, 5 – 8 p.m.: TGH Litigation LLC will be hosting their Open House at their new office 

located at 913 E. Ash St from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. Come by and enjoy a drink and help the lawyers of the TGJ 

celebrate their new firm. TGH specializes in civil rights, employment discrimination and other civil litigation 

work. For more information, contact Julianne Germinder at 573-256-2850, or by email at 

julianne@tghlitigation.com.  
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 TRANSITIONS 
No attorney transitions reported. 

 

NEW MEMBERS 
Farnsworth, Jim, University of Missouri – Office of General Counsel, 227 University Hall, Columbia, MO, 

65211, phone 573-882-3211, email  farnsworthj@umsystem.edu, Practice Areas: Education Law, and Employment 

and Labor.  

Hallen, Alixandra , Missouri House of Representatives, 313 Oakridge Court, Columbia, MO, phone 786-877-

6961,  email alixandrasydney@gmail.com, Practice Areas: Government and Health Care  

Hunt, Jeffrey, 211 N. Stadium Blvd, Ste. 201, Columbia, MO 65203, phone 573-449-8323, email 

jhunt@thekroenkegroup.com , Practice Area: Real Estate. 

 Kirshner, David, Kirshner Law LLC, 409 Vandiver Dr., Suite 4-104, Columbia, MO 65202-3754, email 

david@kirshnerlaw.com, Practice Areas: Family Law, Probate, Trust & amp, Estate Planning. 

 

OTHER NEWS 
The 13th Circuit Court and Associate Circuit Court have updated docket schedules effective May 1, 2017. They 

can be found at http://boonecountybar.org/docket-schedules/.  

 About 85 members and guests attended the BCBA Bench/Bar Social at The Roof on April 24. 
 

MARCH 2017 TREASURER’S REPORT BY MERCE’DE SAVALA 
 
Account balance of as March 30, 2017 $20,894.61 

 
Receipts 2/28/17 to 3/31/17 

3/31 Interest $0.18 

3/31 2017 Membership Dues $3,150.00 
 
Total Receipts $3,150.18 

 
Expenses 2/28/17 to 3/31/17 

3/20  Quarterly Webmaster Expenses    ($750.00)  

3/24  Executive Committee Lunch    ($67.46) 

3/31  Office Supply Reimbursement (M. Savala)    ($42.92) 

 
Total Expenses ($860.38) 

Account Balance as of March 31, 2017 $23,184.41 

 

The Boone County Bar Association Newsletter is published monthly by the Boone County Bar Association, Inc. Send items for 
publication to the Editor/Webmaster, Thad Taylor, 1121 Bus. 70 E, Ste. 2B, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 445-4755, fax 445-4756, 
email thad@midwestelderlaw.com. Annual dues are $50 and may be sent to the Treasurer, Merce’de Savala, BCBA, 705 E. Walnut, 
Columbia, MO 65201. 2016-17 BCBA officers are: President, Marjorie Lewis, 601 E. Broadway, Ste. 203, Columbia, MO 65205-1304;  
phone 442-3181, Vice President, Jason Simmons, 1109 Club Village Dr., Ste. 101, P.O. Box 7068, Columbia, MO 65205-7068, phone 
447-3355; Secretary, Gretchen Yancey, P.O. Box 584, Columbia, MO 65205, phone 514-4061; and Treasurer, Merce’de Savala, 
address above. Executive Committee members are the officers and Josh Oxenhandler, Josh Devine, and Lori Hickerson. The BCBA 
web site is at www.bocomobar.org. 

mailto:farnsworthj@umsystem.edu
mailto:alixandrasydney@gmail.com
mailto:jhunt@thekroenkegroup.com
mailto:david@kirshnerlaw.com
http://boonecountybar.org/docket-schedules/

